
 

 

Board Meeting Date:  5/15/2023 

Title:  Memorandum of Agreement – Administrative Dean between Independent School  District 
No. 273 and Education Minnesota/Edina 

 

Type:  Consent 

 

Presenter(s):  Sonya Sailer, Director of Human Resources 

 

Background: The School District will transition from a Dean of Students model to an 
Administrative Dean model beginning with the 2023-2024 school year.  Administrative Deans 
are required by our School District to hold a principal license allowing them to conduct teacher 
evaluations and supervise teachers. As a result, this new position cannot be a part of the 
teachers’ bargaining unit. 

Five of the eight candidates selected for the new Administrative Dean positions are current 
Edina teachers.  As this is a new position, and to ensure that no misunderstandings arise, the 
School District and Education Minnesota/Edina have proposed the attached Memorandum of 
Agreement (MOA) to provide these five current Edina teachers with the right to return to a 
teaching position under most circumstances for the term of three years.  This arrangement 
allows the School District to employ these teachers in this new position while maintaining each 
teacher’s seniority and salary schedule placement within the EM/E should there be a need for 
them to return to a teaching position. 

 

Recommendation: Approve the attached Memorandum of Agreement – Administrative Dean 

 

Attachment(s):  Memorandum of Agreement – Administrative Dean 
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